
  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Brothers, 
 
Our next Business Meeting is Tuesday, April 2, Rosary is at 7:00 and Business is at 
7:30.  I appreciate your attendance in the past meetings. I need your support and  
input in the meetings. Elections are coming up in June. 
 
Our Lenten Fish Fry season is off to a great start. We have been spotlighted on The 
Quest, the Catholic Radio station, the Georgia Bulletin, and the All Saints Newsletter. 
This has become a Dunwoody and Community event. We appreciate all the support.  
 
Coming Up:  
We have a Council Clothing Drive for Father Roy Lee’s “Summit in the Park “. As 
part of our Faith in Action program, Council 11402 is providing funding, some cook-
ing, and a team of Brothers to assist that morning.  We could use your help to gather 
any extra clothing, shoes, coats, etc. for women, men and children items. You can drop 
off items at McGivney on Tuesday April 2nd at the Business Meeting.  
 
The event will be Saturday, April 20th. Please contact David Emery to help or  
volunteer. jdavidemery@gmail.com. 
 
State Raffle tickets are due at the April Business Meeting. Please bring your money 
and stubs in a baggie. The winner will be announced at the State Convention in May.  
 
Bingo- Will be Thursday, April 25th We can always use help with set up and take 
down. Set up begins at 5:00, the doors open at 6:30 and we play at 7:30.Please plan on 
a night out of fun, food and fellowship. We have a 50/50 raffle and free door prizes.   
Bring the family, friends and neighbors for great night out with the community. 
 
Fourth of July Dunwoody Parade is now in the planning stages. This is the largest   
Parade in the State. Brother Joe Kane is the Chairman for our part in the event. We 
gather at the Hall and are with Scouts each year. Please contact Joe and volunteer to 
help us in the Parade. Joe will discuss more at the Business meeting. 
 
Monthly April Pro-Life Adoration is not scheduled 
this month, so we can celebrate Easter Sunday. We 
will continue next month.  
 
Fathers for Good Seminars meet the 1st and 3rd  
Sundays each month. Please meet in the Parish  
Library at 7:00 AM. 
 
We OWE YOU a Beer Stein. If you have recruited a 
new member in the past, please let me know. I have 
located the engraved Beer Steins for recruitment      
rewards. Send me a note and I will deliver. 
 
Vivat Jesus 
Brother Woody 

             

April 
2019 

Volume 26 
Issue 4 

 

Knights of Columbus  
All Saints Council 11402 

Dunwoody, Georgia 
 (Established July 4th, 1994) 

         “Opere et Veritate”   1 John  3,18 

mailto:jdavidemery@gmail.com


2 

 

 Fish Frys at 5/8th Point 

  

14 

Five fish fries behind us and three left to go.  Following are the stats for the last two weeks.  BJ compiled them later than 
normal due to travel each of the last 2 weekends, postponing their publication.  The data from two weeks ago came out just 
before last Friday's fish fry, and I didn't get it sent out before we assembled that day.   
 
3rd public Friday, March 22 - 1201 total meals - 4838 YTD vs. 4815 in 2016 & 4809 in 2017 
 
Data on the number of taco packets sold the last two weeks is extremely low, but the kitchen reports significantly higher 
volume than the meal tickets report.  No one seems to know exactly what is going on with this item.  Maybe there will be 
some clarification this coming Friday. 
 
All-time records - 8779 in 2016 & 8572 in 2017; single largest night - 1462 in 2017 
 
To break our all-time record, we would need to average 1314 meals each of the last three Friday nights, which is doubtful, 
given that many schools are on spring break the first week in April. 
 
However, we are 338 meals ahead of this time last year.  We need to average only 1037 each of the next three weeks to top 
last year's disappointing total of 7948 meals served.  Since only two Friday nights in the last five years have been below 
this level, odds are high we can top the results from 2018. 
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New First Degree Brothers—March 

John Calia 
12/26/1972 
 
Consultant 
 
Married 
Bridgett 
5/10/1996 

Mark Carroll 
10/23/1965 
 
Management 
Cap Gemini 
 

Single 
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 The council is preparing for the up-
coming 2019-2020 Fraternal Year 
elections to be held at the June 
meeting. All elected offices are able 
to be contested. Only Lecturer,  
Financial Secretary and Chaplain 
are appointed offices. The new term 
starts on July 1st.  
 
Any 3rd degree or greater brother 
is eligible for any elected office. It is 
time to be considering your greater 
participation in the management of 
the council and its direction. 
 
The three trustees whose names and 
contact info is at the rear of this newsletter are the nominating committee for the 
council. They will discuss with the current officers their desires to continue, but any 
of them may be challenged from the floor regardless. Any eligible brother who 
wishes to be considered should make their desire known to one of the trustees. 
Please attend business meeting where these topics are discussed.  

Elections Scheduled for June Meeting 
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Mardi Gras Concert Huge Success 

A night of revelry for 200+ parishioners on March 2nd in the All Saints Gym. Proceeds went to Missionaries 
of Charity Gift of Grace House in Atlanta.. Approximately $3,000 donation is expected from the council. 
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Mardi Gras Concert (cont.) 

Outlandish table decorations and lots of dancing. 
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State Free Throw Held at All Saints! 
Youth Director Bryan Kler had several brothers assisting him at the March 9th State Free Throw 
Contest in the All Saints Gym.  We thank all those brothers that helped out. 
 
It should be noted that this year’s STATE tournament was held at All Saints Gym for the first time. 
In the past it had been held at the Georgia Tech McCamish Pavilion. It is now the intention of the 
KofC State Council to continue holding it at All Saints in the future as well. 
 
We will certainly need strong volunteer help every year (like this year) to successfully pull off this 
very important event. Up to 100 youngsters from the entire state ventured to our gym to vie for 
state recognition. Several state officers including State Deputy Mark Corrigan were on hand. Here 
are some photos of our volunteers and some action shots. 

(Front) Mike Haslach, Bob Breitbeil, Lou Hlad, Tom Burleigh, Glenn Ruffenach. (Back) Dick Marklein, Steve Berrigan, Joe Thibadeau 
(Not shown) Bryan Kler, Gene Gannon, Jon Bird, John Heneghan, Bill Driscoll, Woody Jones, Ed Krise 

 
Sir Knights Gene Gannon 
and Dick Marklein making 
believe that they know 
something about basketball. 
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State Free Throw Contest (cont.) 
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KofC State Deputy Mark Corrigan (right) and other state officers 
check out the prizes at All Saints’ State Free Throw Tournament. 
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Youth Director Sir Knight Bryan Kler directs the action. 

State Free Throw Contest (cont.) 
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A good 
crowd 
from all 
over the 
state. 
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Woody Jones’ Radio Debut—3/13 

9 

Knights of Columbus members Woody Jones from All Saints Council 11402 in  
Dunwoody, Ga.; Mike Moors from Christ the King Council 660 in Atlanta; Bill 
Stuhltrager from St. Brigid Council 13204 in Johns Creek, Ga.; and Paul Crowder 
from St. Michael the Archangel Council 11768 in Woodstock, Ga., were on-air 
guests during a live broadcast pledge drive to help boost support for Atlanta's  
newest 50,000 watt Catholic radio station, AM 1160, the Quest.  
 
The Knights shared over the airwaves about different ways their councils serve 
their parishes and communities as well as support pro-life causes such as 40 Days 
for Life campaigns and local pregnancy aid clinics. Their jovial hour reflected the 
camaraderie that is prevalent not only within each council but across councils as 
well.  
 
While on the radio, the Knights also promoted their Lenten fish dinners and 
launched a friendly competition to encourage listeners to call in and vote for their 
favorite by making a donation to the station. While congratulations went to St. 
Brigid Council 13204 for netting the most votes in the fish dinner competition, a 
huge thank you from AM 1160, the Quest went out to all four councils for reeling in 
one-third of the total amount donated that day to the station. 
 
You don’t even need a radio to listen. The internet online URL web site connection:  

https://thequestatlanta.com/join-the-quest 10
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Archbishop Gregory Headed for Washington D.C. Diocese 
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2nd Degree—Tues April 30th— 7:30 PM  All Saints McGivney Hall 
                      Candidates should arrive by 6:45 PM for orientation. Coat and tie for photos. 
 
1st Degree—Tues May 28th— 7:30 PM  All Saints McGivney Hall 
                      Candidates should arrive by 6:45 PM for orientation. Coat and tie for photos. 
 
Note: Go to website gakofc.org for complete exemplification schedule (choose “Events”,  
(then choose “Ceremonials/Degrees” for sections on each degree).   
Questions to Wulf Lindenau 770-558-1022  lindenauwr@aol.com for more info. 

March Parish Bingo—  Very Good Night!! 

16 

Bingo profits slated to various charities. 

Paid fees for complementary Bingo tickets for our widows. 

Our Council widows will eat for free at Fish Frys. 

Donated $500 Gray Plunkett for his African Mission Trip. 

Donated $655 to Pennies for Heaven Conyers Monastery Fund. 

Donated $3000 to Missionaries of Charity Grace House from 

March 2nd Mardis Gras party proceeds. 

Donated $300 to St. Jude Research Hospital Gala Fund. 

Voted $1,000 for Birthright. 

Voted $500 for Relay for Life. 

Sponsored $2,000 for Sri Lanka orphanage.  Parish charity. 

Sponsored $500 for Girl Scout Gold Award. 

Staffed a Homeless Shelter Night downtown. 

 Acolyte teams served all parish funerals. 

Upcoming Degree Exemplifications 

Council Benevolence/Charity/Service 

We recorded 140 players on March 28th. This was up from 125 last month.. Our Bingo sales were 
$2,363, prizes of $900, for a net of $1,463. We also received $311 from food donations, $260 from 
drink donations, and $160 from the 50/50 raffle sale. Cost of food and drink, 7% sales tax, state 
license fee, Crier ad cost, and cost of supplies are still to be deducted. Also, 53 players brought 
their Dunwoody Crier coupon ads in for free additional playing sheets. No Knight widows were 
in attendance and played gratis on the council.  Thank you all for this continuing  
success. We look forward to a April 26th Bingo just after Easter. These are good continuing  
results for spring break season. 
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Our council kc11402.org web site handles electronic payment of council dues. You go to that web 
site, choose “Pay Dues”, and you are connected to the PayPal system. You, of course, must have 
an active independent PayPal account already set up that is directed either to your check book or 
a credit card for debit purposes. 
 
You may then pay your dues online for $41.50 (which includes a $1.50 electronic processing fee) 
by using your PayPal account to debit either a stated credit card or an amount directly out of 
your chosen checking account just like a debit card does.. Your personal PayPal account must be 
set up independently. There is a new second line choice that allows you to set up automatic 
$41.50 PayPal payments for 5  years. 
 
Of course,  you may still pay your normal 2018 annual dues of $40 directly at a meeting or send a 
$40 check made out to “KofC Council 11402” to our Financial Secretary, Ralph O’Connor, at 
390  17th St., NW, Unit 5069, Atlanta, GA  30363. His email is ralph390@comcast.net. 
 
If a member is less than 26 years old on December 31, 2016, annual dues are only $20. If you are 
a designated “Honorary” member (65 years old and a Knight for 25 consecutive years), your 
dues are only $10.  Priests, deacons, or members of a religious order pay no dues. Anyone who 
has been a Knight for 50 unbroken years likewise pays no dues. This year the Order has decided 
that Seminarians who join the Knights pay no dues as well. 
 
These above rules are for Council 11402 dues only. Watters Assembly dues of $30 are separate. 
We could not make it easier to pay your dues. Dues are assessed each January 1st.  

March 28 Bingo—140 Players! 

 

2018 Dues are Now Due (that’s why they call them “Dues”) 
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 Supreme is strongly pushing ONLINE membership as a quick doorway into KofC 
membership for reluctant joiners. Any practicing Catholic male who is interested in 
joining the Knights, but never pulled the trigger, can join online and then move at 
his own speed to council membership via 1st degree exemplification later. 
 
An online member is a full member getting all magazines, electronic info, and a 
membership card, but not assigned to a council. Online membership is $30. He can 
come to meetings if he chooses, but not vote. He can purchase KofC insurance. His 
info is sent to a local council for follow-up. If and when he decides to join a council, 
he is fully vetted, goes through a 1st degree, and his online membership data and  
initiation fees are forwarded to his council of choice. This process makes it easy for 
reluctant joiners to ease into council membership as time and schedule permits.  
 
Millions of men are interested in the KofC, but feel they don’t have the time to  
become active council members because of travel or family concerns. Tell your  
reluctant friends that these excuses have just disappeared. 

ONLINE Membership Push 
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Don’t miss the rare 
opportunity to take 
a tour of the new 
Dunwoody City 
Hall open house on 
April 1st. 
 
Having seen part 
of the facility, it is 
a beautiful new  
addition to the city. 

Dunwoody City Hall Open House 
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Dunwoody Crime 

16 
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Our brother, Sir Knight Dennis Caniglia,  needed an unplanned ride to Piedmont Hospital for a 
knee procedure. He asked I Care Director, Brother Tom Simon, if he could access the “I Care” free 
medical ride service that many of our brothers provide. Tom scheduled driver Brother Paul 
McNulty to drive him there. Following are the emails from Dennis to Tom and Paul which initiated 
the trip. 
 

Tom, 
I need to check with iCare. I need to go to Piedmont Hospital for a knee procedure. We can use my car.  I need to 
be picked up around noon and should be done by 2:00.  Do I go on line to book it?  They insist that I have to have a 
driver or they won't do the procedure.  It isn't a big procedure, but they insist. Let me know please.  
  
Thanks Tom! 
 

Paul, 
I really appreciate you stepping up to take me at the last minute tomorrow!  I will let you know about what time I  
expect the food delivery time at the gym at All Saints.  Depending on the time you might be able to pick me up there. 
 
Here is my information: 
 
Dennis Caniglia 
404-313-2706   dennis.atlanta@gmail.com 
 

I CARE, Inc. - Volunteer Drivers for Seniors of DeKalb County: 
I CARE, Inc. is a 501 (C) (3) non-profit organization based in Decatur, Georgia.  The I CARE transporta-
tion service is FREE.  I CARE matches Volunteer Drivers with DeKalb County Seniors (including seniors 
with disabilities) who, for financial and medical reasons, have no other means of transportation to 
medical appointments.  Many I CARE senior clients could not afford the transportation if they had to 
pay for it.   
 
Volunteer drivers use their own vehicles to provide the FREE transportation.  Volunteers share  
themselves through not only their time and service, but also through their companionship.  Rides  
are provided weekdays, between 10:00 AM and 2:00 PM.   
 

The impact of I CARE on the community has been extraordinary (since 1999).  It  not only  
provides FREE transportation to seniors, but also provides time and loving companionship which  
seniors need.  Seniors are monitored and measured to insure their continued health and well  
being.   
 
The impact of seeing ones doctor/medical team on a regular basis cannot be over-emphasized.  The 
service I CARE provides allows seniors to live in place independently and not become a burden or  
expense to the community. Healthy seniors can then function and contribute their useful community 
involvement, all because they can get to their regular doctor/medical team appointments. 
 
This ministry is a prime example of the new KofC emphasis on FAITH IN ACTION. Become a driver. 
 
Website:  www.icareseniors.org 
 
To schedule a ride: Call  I Care volunteer coordinator, Kate Maddux , at 404-377-2273. 
Director Tom Simon can be reached at tgsimon@comcast.net or director@icareseniors.org. 
 

“I Care” Aids a Brother With a Ride 

mailto:dennis.atlanta@gmail.com
http://www.icareseniors.org
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Faith in Action Events 
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Faith in Action Events 
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April Birthdays  

BJ Van Gundy 1 

Joey Fuentes 3 

Al Garofalo 3 

Bill Haas 3 

Adam Lindenau 3 

Simon Dagher 3 

Bernie Sotola 4 

Fr. David Daly 7 

David Adelman 7 

John McHugh 7 

John Tkatch 8 

Bob Fiscella 8 

Kelly Wheeler 9 

Nick Mattera 9 

Adam Cabibi 9 

Tim Von Gal 10 

Kevin Murray 11 

John Vail 11 

Raymond Bond 12 

Damon Paolozzi 13 

Hugues DeBenoist 14 

Gregory Francisco 14 

Mark Gleason 14 

Andy Held 14 

Ryan Leurck 14 

Steven Russell 15 

Cesar Espinoza 15 

John Muenchen 16 

Alec Barnes 16 

Joe Mitchell 17 

Bob Mitchell 17 

James Peterson 17 

Paul Vassallo 17 

Will Estes 19 

Jordan Banasik 19 

Tom Simon 21 

Dave Hartman 24 

Chris Scharnhorst 25 

Tom King 25 

Charles Lynch 26 

Jerry Churchill 27 

Steve Neri 28 

 Bob Dallas 29 

Teddy Porges 29 

 Joe Inglima 29 

John Martin 29 

Jerry Santillo 30 

Mario Marin  30 

      

   
   

   

   
     

      

       

      

     

      

      

      

      

       

       

      

          

       

        

       

       

       

       

       

      

   

7th David & Barbara Bailey 68 
26th Ron & Jackie Collins 61 
30th Phil & Carol McGonegal 59 
8th Tony & Carol Joyce 58 

15th John & Sue Barranco 58 
20th John & Mary Ann Ketter 55 
4th John & Marie Lacava 49 
4th Charles & Susan Lynch 49 

17th Mario & Sandra Commito 49 
27th John & Patty Dawkins 34 
27th Mario & Marianela Marin 34 

27th Joe & Josette Wanna 34 
8th Al & Adelina Alberghini 30 

15th Al & Tracy Williams 30 
29th Jerry & Leslie Santillo  30 
11th  John & Miho Beadles 28  
4th  Jon & Elizabeth Tierney 27 

19th   Michael & Debbie Tobia 27  
20th Cliff & Anna Phillips 27  
3rd  Scott & Tracey Jennings  26  
3rd   Steven & Beth Valenti  26 

30th  Mark & Kathy Zamora  25  
13th  Richard & Kris Miller  23  
13th  John & Kristin Heneghan  23  
22nd Jean-Noel & Deborah Pennachi  23  
17th Tyler & Robin Patterson  20 
1st   Jean & Christine Tchoumba  18  

 21st Pat & Adrienne Duncan  18  
27th  Nick & Denise O’Kon  17  
27th  Kyle & Laura Kufeldt  17  
24th  Steve & Melissa Martin  15  
16th  Clint & Tracey Bailey  14  
24th  Dave & Anita Pavadore  14  
14th  Chris & Ansley Trantow  7  
22nd  Martin & Margaret Tighe  2 

      

   Council Significant Dates  20 

April Wedding Anniversaries 
Date                                                           Years 
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Prayers for Sick/Distressed Friends and Loved Ones 
Matt Allen’s cousin, Jeremy Hellman  
John Brach’s daughters, Suzanne and Amy, and daughter-in-law, Tina 
Tom Burleigh’s niece 
Ron Collins’ wife, Jackie 
Dave Davis’ mother, Esther, 98, and son David 
Andy Diaz’ daughter, Liz Tierney 
Bill Driscoll’s mother, Gisela 
Pat Duncan’s mother, Joan Duncan 
Conrad Fischer’s wife, Sue 
Joe Fuentes’ nephew’s son, Carson Paul 
Al Garofalo’s wife, Pat, and daughter, Mary Jo Westbrook 
Mike Gregory’s son, Jonas 
Ray Grupinski’s grandson, Aiden Toolan 
BJ Van Gundy’s father-in-law, Larry Robinson 
Tim Harvey’s wife, Donna 
Jim Herbig’s wife, Judy 
Lou Hlad’s brother Frank and Sister Therese 
Lou Hlad candidate, Edward Gronczewski, operation 
Paul Horan’s widow, Sally 
Matthew Hurd’s wife, Catherine 
Matt James’ father-in-law, James Shanni 
Harwood (Woody) Jones’ wife, Janet & mother-in-law, Anne Piede 
Keith Kieffer’s sister-in-law, Pat Kieffer 
Monsignor Kiernan’s friend, Marc Boudreaux 
Jack Klapka’s wife, Maralind 
Bryan Kler’s mother, Judy 
Bob Klingensmith’s wife, Dorothy Gail 
Mario Marin’s niece, Andrea Carolina Zamora 
Bernie Marino’s wife, Florence 
Doug McAleer’s niece, Sarah Hrdlicka, wife, Linda, brother James  
Deacon Ken Melvin’s daughter and wife Linda 
Jason V. Miller’s wife, Dorota 
Mark A. Miller’s brother, Chris Miller 
Bob Mitchell’s Wife, Anita 
Paul Mudge’s brother, Daniel J. Mudge, Sr. 
Bill O’Brien’s grandson, Isaac Del Valle, and wife, Betty 
Dominic Palermo’s mother 
Kent Polzin’s wife, Jennifer 
Fred Quintan’s son, Ethan 
Danny Ross’ daughter –in-law, Jamie and wife Queenie 
Peter Rushworth’s son, Tom 
Charles Santa Maria’s sister-in-law, Wendy 
Bob Santos’ daughter, Brooke 
John Seggerson’s daughter, Katie 
John Shepherd’s daughter, Amy Murphy 
Bill Scully’s niece, Katie Scully 
Hedy Sevilla’s mother-in-law, Hermogina Beltran  
John Shaffer’s grandson, Michael Calhoon 
Tom Simon’s wife, Nancy 
Mike Smith’s daughter, Courtney Hertel 
Ernie Spencer’s grandson, Garrett Pilcher  
Ralph Stinson’s nephews, Johnny Hood and Paul Buckner 
Carl Stryker’s granddaughter 
Richard Szyperski’s granddaughter, Jamie Thrash, 20, and wife Jan 
Ted Tada’s mother-in-law, Mary Hickey, 92 
George Tanguay’s daughter-in-law, Wendy and Wife Helene 
Rich Tomaszewski,’s relative, Sam Turone 
Dave Webster’s wife, Eileen 
Mike Walker’s wife, Kathy 
Kelly Wheeler’s wife, Susan 
Charles J. Wilson’s wife, Carolyn 
Mark Yanta’s nephew, Nolan Goldklang 
 
 

Our Council Intentions and Remembrances 
       Ailing Brothers Monthly Prayers:  
 Dennis Caniglia   Richard Kernan    Cary Kean              
 Jack Klapka        Nestor Montero   Mike Feeney    
 Wiley Maloof     Charles J. Wilson  Mike Smith       
  Jim Snoddy       John Barranco    Bob Santos 
  Ron Collins       Joe Cavallaro      Bill Driscoll       
  Steven Bales     Tom Simon          Joseph Stutz           
  Frank Paolozzi     Jack Harte       Jack Curtin             
  Dave Jeanson     Joe Liebsack   Bernie Sotola             
  Harvey Moskowitz    William Torresala  
  Bob Mitchell    Eric Martin      Al Alberghini   
  Ernie Spencer    Bernie Santa Maria 
        

       Ailing Brothers Ongoing Prayers 
   Andy Diaz           Ray Gustin    John Brach 
   Matt Dewhurst   Al Garofalo   Walt Gauthier 
   Franz Brucks      Bryan St. Romain  
   Ted Davis    Bill Camden    Mike Walker 
   Larry Cullen       Benny Mastrogiovanni     
 
     Our Seminarians/ Missionaries 
Paul Nacey       Nicholas  Le     
Missionary Gray Plunkett  
 

 Our Beloved Clergy 
Archbishop Wilton D. Gregory 
Aux. Atlanta Bishop Bernand Schlesinger III 
Aux. Atlanta Bishop Joel Konzen 
Abbot Augustine Myslinski, OSCO, Conyers 
Monsignor Hugh M. Marren 
Monsignor James J. Fennessy 
Father William T. Hao         Father Kevin Peek 
Father Daniel Rogaczewski 
Father William F. Rowland, S.M. 
Father Bryan Small       
Father David Daly, LC       Father Daniel Ketter 
Father John Klein , LC    
Father Jack Knight 
Father Joseph Khang Huynh, LC 
Father Anthony Eshun, Ghana 
Father Brian Kerr, MOP       
Brother Alfred Stephen, MOP 
Deacon Ray Egan      Deacon William Garrett  
Deacon Ed Krise        Deacon Paul Doppel 
Deacon Ken Melvin    Deacon Rick Medina 
Deacon Hedy Sevilla (newly-minted) 
 

Our Beloved Widows  
Grace Mahoney      Rita Mix      Peggy Eckard 
Ellie Pavlik     Nancy Moeller     Joanne De Pace 
Marion Reale     Jaye Norman     Winifred Koss 
MaryAnn Dellaria (Lehman)     Donna Kantak   
Antoinette Roy  Ruth Del Guercio  Marie Crean 
Angela McCabe   Susan Cicero  Sharon Malone 

Evelyn Wittman    Patti Travers Neil     By Hurt 
Helen O’Shea  Joyce Templeton   Karen Giles     
Pat Addison     Carol Bieszak    Polly Callison     
Margaret McCabe     Mary Ann Stojka 
Elizabeth Morrell        Theresa Callahan 
Katie Woerner    Mary Ardagna   Sally Horan 
Joanne Swartz   Mary Schultz   Margie Vicknair    
Colleen Trainor    Joan McIvor    Valerie Nucera 
Betty O’Brien    Jan Szyperski     Jackie McGill 
Teresa Novac   Kathy Kerr Sisko 
  

Memento  
Languorem 
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Happily there were no reported deaths this month of 
Knights, wives, or widows. 
 
Please pray for these people reported with health  
issues:  Brother John Barranco, Brother John  
Pepitone, Judy Herbig, Pat Garofalo, Anita Mitchell,  
Benny Mastrogiovanni, and Barbara Braza. 

Sir Knights are  
remembered upon 
death on engraved 

Holy Mass    
chalices given to 

new priests. 

Memento Mori William R. Schlich         3/12/2015 Owen K. McCabe           8/16/2009       

PGK Richard G. Sisko    9/24/2018 William D. O’Connor    1/19/2015 William G. Lehman      4/16/2009       

James W. (Jim)  McGill    7/4/2018 Anthony Allan Kosek   12/25/2014 Robert L. Morell           4/29/2008      

Richard T. Szyperski      4/27/2018 John M. Foley                 9/12/2014 Gordon G. Hurt            3/03/2008       

Fr. Daniel  McCormick   4/19/2018 Bill  H. Giles                   8/05/2014 John A. O’Shea             1/27/2008      

James W. (Bill) O’Brien   4/2/2018 Jean-Paul Roy               7/23/2014 Thomas M. Scherrer     4/10/2007       

Don L. Myers                   2/17/2018 Donald Del Guercio      7/01/2014 Richard P. Steiner         3/17/2006        

George V. Yuscavage      2/12/2018  Harold L. Norman      12/08/2013      Salvatore DePace          1/16/2006       

Msgr. Donald Kiernan      1/9/2018 Paul J.  Reale               11/10/2013      Anthony C. Ardagna   12/28/2005      

Edward J. Trainor        12/23/2017 James L. Mammoser    8/03/2013      Jerome E. Travers         7/29/2005       

Mark A. Nucera             12/13/2017 Tom E. Mix                   6/13/2013      John P. Stojka               7/21/2005       

Michael J. Schultz         11/26/2017 Edward J. Qualters      3/19/2013      Paul G. Horan               6/02/2005       

PGK George P. Novac    5/31/2017 Marcus Carroll             3/12/2013      Edwin L.Woerner         5/21/2005       

Patrick J. Callahan         5/18/2017 Edward J. Pavlik          1/13/2013      Thomas J. Byrne, Jr.    1/13/2005     

Les M. Washington         5/11/2017 George L. Cajigal, Sr.    1/8/2013      James J. McCabe        10/22/2004       

George M. Swartz           4/19/2017 Michael A. Klimshuk   7/08/2012      Robert J. Lescher         5/17/2003 

Robert W. Heald             3/12/2017 Edward P. Koss           12/20/2011     Brad M. Scranton         5/14/2003     

PGK Guy E. Stryker      9/26/2016 Lloyd B. Addison        11/25/2011    Phillip A. Haluska       12/18/2002 

Hal G. Eckard                   9/6/2016 John W. Lynch II          6/21/2011      Joseph A. Miller            12/2/2002 

John F. Hansberry          6/21/2016 Warren P. Vicknair      6/21/2011      James R. Fraser            9/21/2002 

Thomas A. Templeton      5/1/2016 Walter J. Bieszak          4/17/2011      Kenneth E. Smith         6/02/2000 

Fr. Joseph M. Peek         3/14/2016 Joseph J. Wittman        3/09/2011      Elias M. Mualem           3/27/2000 

Dennis M. Crean           11/01/2015 Charles F. Mahony       2/20/2011      John W. Lynch III      12/15/1999 

Gregg R. Kantak           10/21/2015 Gerald A. Cicero           1/05/2011      Ronald S. Kurtzer       12/12/1999 

Richard (Doc) Malone    6/12/2015 David B. Moeller           5/09/2010       Kenneth C. McIntosh  11/25/1998 

James W. Callison           4/03/2015 PGK Frank G. Welter 12/19/2009       William J. Batdorf         3/23/1998                

 
“Ask not for whom the bell tolls. It tolls for thee.” 

 
John Donne 

77 Deceased Brother Knights of All Saints Council 11402 

Council charter 
members are 
shown in red. >> 
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If you should miss one of our CallingPost voicemails or 
wish a repeat,  dial  1-800-925-7443. Then enter the 10-digit    
Public Group ID (PGID) 128-432-9444 (no dashes) to     
identify our sending organization and hear it again.  
18 

KofC Supreme Web Site   (KofC.org) 
w/ Online Membership: KofC.org/onlinemembership   

GA State Web Site    (GAKofC.org) 
w/ list of exemplification events 

 Watters Assembly Web Site    (kc2688.com) 

     Office                                        Officer                      Phone                            Email 
 
Grand Knight     Woody Jones                 770-246-9897       j_harwoo@bellsouth.net 
Deputy Grand Knight   Stephen Strong             770-698-9797       steve@strongus.net  
Chancellor                              Wulf Lindenau              770-558-1022       lindenauwr@aol.com 
Chaplain    Msgr. Hugh Marren  770-393-3255     msgrmarren@allsaints.us 
Advocate    B.J. Van Gundy            678-291-0805       bj@vangundy.net 
Warden                Jim Gonzales                678-395-4364       bdriscoll0808@yahoo.com 
Recorder    Arthur (Skip) Dolt       770-379-0735        dr.dolt@siegelanddolt.com 
Financial Secretary                    Dan McDonough          770-729-9694        dmcd88@bellsouth.net 
Treasurer    E.J. Couvillion              770-642-6488        esnar@aol.com 
Lecturer    Bob Fiscella                   770-395-7101        bobfiscella@kw.com 
 
Inside Guards                             Nick Mattera                 973-903-4185        nmat6961@gmail.com    
                                                     Charles Lynch               770-396-0183        chazman4470@gmail.com 
                              
Outside Guards   Brian Benninghoff        404-731-5301        brianebenninghoff@gmail.com  
                 Gene Gannon                 404-992-3999       gene_gannon@bellsouth.net 
 
Trustee Three-Year Term      Bob Mitchell                770-804- 8060        bobmitchellga@yahoo.com                             
Trustee Two-Year Term   Ernie Spencer              770-642-0863          ernestcspencer@bellsouth.net    
Trustee One-Year Term             Dean Trantow              678-296-6326         trantowd@aol.com  
 
Insurance Field Agent    Gary Graebner             770-634-3753         gary.graebner@kofc.org 
Program Activity Director         Bill Driscoll                    678-395-4364        bdriscoll0808@yahoo.com 

   

Activity Chairs 
Acolytes                Bernie Marino               770-394-4046         mfmbdm5@gmail.com              
Bereavement                               Deacon Ray Egan          770-394-5643         dekeray@aol.com 
Bingo                                           Dominic Palermo           404-256-1523         dpal84116@aol.com 
Faith         Bruce Malinoff               770-986-9362         bmalinoff@gmail.com 
Community     Bryan Kler                      770-457-5537         bryankler@comcast.net                 
Family                   Joe Kane                          678-708-2200         josephkane@bellsouth.net  
Funeral/Choir                             Bernie Sotola                  770-640-5440         asccmusic@gmail.com 
Life                 John Gannon                  770-394-4223         johnjgannon@comcast.net 
Membership                                Dan Anderson                470-294-3183         dan.anderson0316.yahoo.com 
Pumpkin Sales                            Dave Richardson            770-396-1790         dm.richardson01@gmail.com 
Second Responder Program     Steve Strong                    770-698-9797         steve@strongus.net 
Service Support   Lou Hlad     770-394-6327         louhlad@comcast.net 
Ushers                                         Joe Mitchell                     404-862-3317         jmytch@aol.com 
Vocations    Len Dorrien                    770-396-4672         lendorrien51@gmail.com     
Dunwoody Volunteer Co-ord  Jim Maloney                   770-394-7895         jimarn@bellsouth.net                                 
Communications & Feedback 
Website Editor                  Anita Mitchell     770-804-8060         almpmp@yahoo.com 
 

Never miss a  
message again 

All Saints Council 11402 Web Site   (kc11402.org) 
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Monsignor  
Hugh Marren 
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Dunwoody 
City Hall 

Open House 
4-6 PM 

April 
Council  
Meeting 

McGivney 
 Rosary 7 PM 
Meeting 7:30 

24 

7:30 PM 
Social 
Hall 

April 2019 

Friday 
Fish Fry 

First  
Communion 

All Saints 
Honor 
Guard 

 
2nd Degree 
McGivney 
7:30 PM 

April 
Assembly 
Meeting 

All Saints 
 Rosary 6:15 
PM/Dinner 7/ 
Meeting 7:30 

 
Easter 

Friday 
Fish Fry 

 
Good Friday 

No Adoration  
his month only 


